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 The next Cardinal View will be held in downtown Houston to talk to prospective students and 
their parents. 

 Faculty are encouraged to participate in the freshman orientation activities when they occur. 

 Looking to create a data resource to trend academic progress of students better. 

 Financial aid and Scholarships were able to send awards out to the students by the end of 
January. There was a state and federal audit completed in the fall to ensure that the monies 
were being properly dispersed to the recipients. 

 The Library renovation is going well 

 The CICE building is beautiful. Had a port management seminar there that was well received as 
well as a dinner for distinguished alumni. 

 Setzer Center renovation is going well so far-Hope to be completed by the end of the year.  

 The Quad area is to be opened later this summer. 

 There will be a ground breaking ceremony for the new Science and Technology building in April. 
The building will be decorated by faculty driven input. 

 Plans are being made to renovate two of the older dorms. 

 Discussed SACS-Commended Dr. Tony Martin for all of his input on the SACS report before his 
passing. 

o Theresa Hefner-Babb has assumed coordination of the SACS report and is progressing 
well with it. 

o Report will be due to SACS in September 2018. 
o The visit is currently planned for April 2-5, 2019 
o Plan to have a consultant come in July to look over what we have. 
o The Faculty Handbook is in the final stages for review and will be sent out to Faculty 

Senate members soon for review. 

 The Education Coordinating Board has had a major impact on what we can do with programs in 
the future.  

o A proposal has been presented to develop a PhD in Speech, Deaf and Hearing. 
o A proposal for an MS in Port Management has been delayed. 
o Proposals were turned down due to out poor retention and graduation rates with our 

undergraduate students. 

 Texas Educational Association/Administration (TEA) rulings have affected Educational programs. 
o It has been the policy to evaluate students in the Educational administration track 

Principals 3 times on line. 
o Have been informed that such evaluations must be done face to face. This will add an 

additional $500.00 to the costs for students. 

 The budget is still in limbo. Dr. Evans has been meeting with the Legislature to justify our 
budget. 

 There is a hiring freeze in effect from February through August 31, 2017. Schools are applying 
for waivers to hire. Freeze could possibly extended if the legislature cannot agree on a budget. 

o However there is currently a search for a chair for the Math department. 
o The records department is short 6 people, need 2-3 more people in advising. 
o Position openings are being evaluated on a case by case basis. 

 Legislation is being proposed to exempt one semester of tuition for freshman if they maintain a 
3.2 GPA. 

 
Guest Speaker:  JudithMann, QEP Director  

 Works with first year students 



 The QEP is due by September which consists of a white paper, but as yet no specific topic has 
been selected. 

 Proposals have been sought from all departments. Only 4 departments have submitted ideas. 

 Currently in the process of narrowing the topics down to 2 proposals. 

 228 people gave feedback on the proposals but for a University of our size this is not enough 
feedback. 

 Also currently looking at Institutional data and Literature Review. Need more proposals and 
broad based feedback from the faculty, students, staff, etc. 

 In the process of developing a survey for faculty to complete. 

 The committee will be going to every department for input. Main topic will be retention of 
students. 

  



 Faculty Salary Equity: James Slaydon 

o Received the remainder of the CUPA data but it is essentially unusable.  

o Do have information from Sam Houston State on their equity policy. 

o Hope to be able to vote on proposal for the University in May. 

 Faculty Issues: Jennifer Daniels 

o Next meeting March 8, 2017 in Parker Room 105 at 3:30 pm 

o Have found out that the F2.08 is a faculty driven form and any changes to the form 

content can only be done through a vote by Faculty Senate. 

o 


